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Stars of the Term 
Newton Class 
AMτ Ahmad 
PMτ Dorcas 

 
Pascal Class 

Shia 
 

Thales Class 
Davina 

 
Pythagoras Class 

Hassan A.  
 

Da Vinci Class 
Omar 

 
Copernicus Class 

Hawa 
 

Archimedes Class 
Milca 

 
Gauss Class 

Shamara 
 

Euclid Class 
Hamimah 

 
Blackwell Class 

Paul 
 

Lee Brown Class 
Nkem 

 
Tobias Class 

Valerie 
 

Banneker Class 
Olivia 

 
Bhaskara Class 

Hana 
 

Fibonacci Class 
Ilham 

 
Art Stars  

KS1 τ DemariτYear 2 
KS2 τ CliffordτYear 5 

 
PE Stars 

KS1τ ArmaanτYear 2 
KS2τ ArianτYear 4 

SuccessτHonestyτIndependenceτNo ExcusesτExcellence 

Sad goodbyes! 

Unfortunately we have to 
say goodbye to two  
members of staff this term! 

Ms Alana, who is our  
Nursery Nurse in Pascal, is 
leaving to take up a new job 
at a different school. She has 
worked with us for eight 
years and will have taught 
and supported many pupils 
in Tronador School. We will 
really miss her hard work, 
enthusiasm and dedication 
to the school and really wish 
her well for the future.  

Mr Ali is our Sports Coach 
and he is leaving to start 
work within his family  
business. However he will 
still stay on and coach our 
football team. Thank you to 
him for all his hard work 
with the PE, especially with 
the football team! 

Good luck to both Ms Alana 
and Mr Aliτwe will miss 
you!  

Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 6th January 2015τPupils return to school at 8:30am 

Wednesday 28th January 2015τYear 2 to Tower of London 

Thursday 12th February 2015 τINSET DayτAcademy closed to pupils 

Friday 13th February 2015τINSET dayτAcademy closed to pupils 

Monday 23rd  February 2015τAcademy reopens to all pupils at 8:30am 

 

 

Message from Ms Colburn 

It has been a very busy term 

for everyone this year, not 

least with the arrival of  

OFSTED at the end of the 

first half of the Autumn term

ς turn to page three for 

more information about the  

inspection. The children and 

staff have all worked  

exceptionally hard again this 

term and I hope you all  

received favourable reports 

from the class teachers at 

our Academic Review Day 

last week.  The recent  

Christmas Performances 

were fantastic and  

testament to  just  how   

talented our pupils are.     

Please be reminded that we 

start back at school on  

Tuesday 6th January 2015 at 

8:30am. I would like to wish 

you all a safe and happy  

holiday and look forward to 

seeing you back at Tronador in 

the New Year. 

 

 

Riveting Rio 2! 

Year 2 went on a trip to the cinema 

this term as part of National Film 

week. It was very exciting as a lot of 

the pupils had never been before. 

They went to see Rio 2 which is a 

very funny film about an endangered 

bird living in South America. When the pupils arrived at the 

cinema, they realised that they were the only class there so 

they had the film all to themselves! They had a  

fantastic time and cannot wait to go to the cinema again! 
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Supermarket Sweep! 

!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƻƴ Ψhǳǘ 

ŀƴŘ !ōƻǳǘΩΣ ƻǳǊ wŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ  

pupils went on a shopping trip 

to Elephant and Castle to buy 

items from the book they are 

learning from which is called 

Ψ¢ƘŜ {ƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ .ŀǎƪŜǘΩΦ ¢ƘŜ 

pupils wrote a shopping list so 

they would not forget what to 

buy and they paid for the items 

at the till. When each class  

arrived back at school, the  

children tasted all the items 

they had bought! They were 

very glad that doughnuts were 

on the list! 

Scholastic Book fair 

A few weeks ago, Tronador held again the 

very successful Scholastic book fair at the 

school. Pupils and parents had the chance to  

purchase fantastic books from the range on 

offer as well as buying other items such as 

pencils, posters and notebooks.  

The total amount of sales was £987 which 

means that Tronador school will be able to 

choose over £600 of books from Scholastic 

which will go straight back into classrooms.  

Many thanks for all your support and look out 

for the next one in 2015! 

 Going back in time...! 

On 20th  

November, 

Year 5 pupils 

took a journey 

back in time to 

the Ragged 

School  

Museum in Mile End! Dressed as  

Victorian children, the classes were 

taught in an old Victorian classroom 

with chalk and blackboards and a very 

strict teacher! The children also learnt 

about how poor Victorian families 

would have livedτwith the kitchen, 

bedroom and bathroom all in one tiny 

room!  

Some volunteers also had a go at trying 

to fit into a Victorian bathtub and 

scrubbing clothes on an old wash 

board, which turned out to be pretty 

hard work! The children had a  

fantastic day out and learnt lots more 

about the Victorians! 

Fabulous Fundraising 2014 

Many thank to everyone for the  

fantastic efforts with raising money for 

various charities this term. £71 was 

raised for Save the Children when the 

children wore their Christmas jumpers 

for the day.  

Children In Need 

day back in  

November also 

raised £175.52. 

Thank you! 

Super Scientists! 

Newton Class have been on a visit this 
half term to the Science Museum, as 
ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ¢ƻǇƛŎ Ψhǳǘ ŀƴŘ !ōƻǳǘΩΦ ¢ƘŜȅ 
had great fun exploring the garden 
area and the Pattern Pod where they 
could observe and make their own patterns. The children saw 
lots of different modes of transport such as an old steam train, aeroplanes, cars and  
motor boats. Both classes were especially excited when they saw the Space rockets 
and astronaut clothing. Many pupils had not been before and had enormous 
amounts of fun and their behaviour was excellent. Many thanks to all the parents 
who came along and helped usτyour support was invaluable! 



to hold on tightly to the barrier as it was 

very slippery but there were some very 

brave children who ventured straight out 

onto the ice. By the end of the hour long 

session, most of the pupils were using 

the whole rink to 

show off their 

newly found skills. 

A great time was 

had by all and it 

was fantastic to see 

the children  

getting recognition 

for their effort this 

term.   

Tronador Junior Leadership 
Team 

Our Junior Leadership Team (JLT) have 
had a great first term. One of our first 
tasks was to decide which class was 
going to win a £50 reward for the best 
book corner to spend on a collection of 
new books. The competition was tough 
with so many fantastic book corners 
and in the end the team decided to split 
the award between Copernicus in Key 
Stage One and Lee Brown in Key Stage 
Two. JLT also worked hard to create a 
Tronador Code of Conduct, thinking 
ŀōƻǳǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ 
which we can all respect each other and 
have a safe and happy school.  
 
More recently the JLT organised the 
annual Winter Party on 11th December 
where the pupils celebrated a brilliant 
Autumn Term and had fun together 
before the Winter holiday. Next term 
listen out for our latest project. Thanks 
must go to everyone who helped make 
the night a success! 

Incredible  

Ice-Skating! 

In early November, 

Tronador School was 

lucky enough to be 

given tickets for ice skating and so on  

Monday 24th November 2014, 60 pupils 

were rewarded with an ice-skating trip 

at Somerset House. The children were 

chosen for having shown consistent 

effort and hard work during the autumn   

term. On arrival everyone had their 

skates given to them and then they had 

Tronador extraς curricular clubs 

There has been a wide variety of clubs this term ranging from Chess club to Ukulele  

amongst others and the pupils have thoroughly enjoyed taking part in them.  

The clubs will start again in the week beginning Monday 12th January 2015 and 

letters will be sent home to generate new lists in the first week back at school so 

please do keep a look out for them.  

Year 6 English and Maths boosters will start again on Wednesday 7th January and 

Thursday 8th January for all pupils. Letters will be sent home on Tuesday 6th  

January to remind the children.  
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Brilliant Boxtrolls 

In November, Year 4 enjoyed a cinema trip to see 
Ψ¢ƘŜ .ƻȄǘǊƻƭƭǎΩ. The story centres around a young 
orphaned boy raised by underground  
cave-dwelling trash collectors and is packed full 
of fun and laughs! The film earned a 5* rating 
from all the children and they should be  
commended for being such a well-behaved  
audience. If you have not yet had the  
opportunity to see the film you should definitely 
go and see it over the holidays!  

Outstanding OFSTED 

As I am sure you all know by now, Globe Academy was inspected by Ofsted on 
Thursday 23rd and Friday 24th October 2014. A team of six inspectors came into 
the Academy, observed in 51 lessons and scrutinized many things whilst they were 
here. The inspectors concluded ǘƘŀǘ άDƭƻōŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭέΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ 
to this Ofsted rated our Early Years provision, Behaviour and Safety of  
pupils and Leadership and Management as ΨhǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΩΦ 
Within the report, the inspectors were extremely impressed with Tronador School 
and reported that:                      
   - Pupils make outstanding progress in the primary school 
   - Teaching in the primary school and the early years is outstanding 
   - High-quality teaching using a wide range of stimulating activities ensures that     
      children in the early years make an excellent start to their learning 
All the staff worked incredibly hard during the two inspection and thoroughly  
deserve the excellent Ofsted report.  



Once again, Christmas at Tronador 

School has been yet another fantastic 

time for the pupils and staff with the 

Christmas parties for the pupils, school 

Christmas lunch and the brilliant   

performances from all of the children.  

This year the Early Years and Key Stage 

One pupils performed in a play called 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ±ŜǊȅ IƻǇŜƭŜǎǎ /ŀƳŜƭΩ ŀƴŘ  

combined some Oscar-winning acting 

with fabulous singing from the  

children finishing off with a very  

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǎƻƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ΨCǊƻȊŜƴΩΗ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ŀ 

lovely time rehearsing and performing 

to everyone and they should be  

commended on how well they all did.  

On Wednesday 10th December, KS2 put 
on a fabulous performance of  
Baboushka! Tola and Jenae, both in 
Fibonacci class, took the star roles as 
Baboushka and wowed the audience  

Ψ¢ƘŜƻ ǘƘŜ {ƴŀƛƭΩ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
be a place where all dreams come 
true. All in all, the children had a lovely 
time and as always look forward to 
more trips next term.  

Terrific Turbo! 

On 6th November 2014 Year 3  
embarked on their second trip of the 
school year to the Cinema. On the way 
there, they saw many renowned sights 
such as Big Ben and Westminster  
Abbey before reaching their final  
destination Cineworld Chelsea to see 
ǘƘŜ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ ŦƛƭƳ Ψ¢ǳǊōƻΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ǿŀǎ 
about a misfit snail who  
extraordinarily becomes a world class 
racing driver. The pupils learnt that if  
everyone had the same attitude as 

Remembrance day 

Tronador School 
commemorated the 
centenary of World 
War 1 by taking part 
in a very poignant 
ceremony alongside 

the Secondary pupils and staff. The Junior 
Leadership Team released red balloons 
and our pupils made red poppies to go on 
our gate as a mark of respect as well as 
other fantastic art work.  
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CHRISTMAS AT TRONADOR 

with their convincing roles as a  
stubborn old lady, unwilling to listen to 
the Christmas story. Abdulsalam told 
the story through the eyes of Tiddles 
the cat who was  
forever hungry while Abdul played 
.ŀōƻǳǎƘƪŀΩǎ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜǎ ǘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŀǿ .ŀōƻǳǎƘƪŀΩǎ ƘŜŀǊǘΦ !ƭƭ  
children involved in the show did  
incredibly well learning their lines,  
lyrics and actions as well as helping to 
make their costumes which looked 
fantastic due to Ms Saunders artistic 
touch! Many thanks to all of the adults 
who made the show possible and to all 
the parents and friends who came 
along to support. 

Attendance at Tronador School 

Well done to all those pupils who have 

100% attendance this termτ we have 

a record number of pupils coming to 

school every day which is fantastic! 

Unfortunately sickness bugs and lots of 

ŎƻƭŘǎ  ƘŀǾŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΩ 

attendance but hopefully  

everyone is getting better now!  
Please also remember to be at school by 

8:30am as this is when our lessons start! 

Year Group Attendance figures: 

Reception: 92.84% 

Year 1: 93.78% 

Year 2: 95.30% 

Year 3: 96.86% 

Year 4: 96.50% 

Year 5: 95.86% 

Year 6: 96.13% 

Tronador Attendance: 95.32% 

Well done to Year 3 pupils who have 

again won the best attendance for the 

second time! Next term we would like 

to aim for 100% for all year groups.  

Fabulous Football! 

Our Year five and six  

football team are playing 

extremely well in the Lambeth and  

Southwark Football League. Matches take 

place on a Saturday and so far the boys 

have played 5 games. Out of these, they 

have won 3, lost 1 and drew 1 match. The 

team have continued to improve their 

skills every week under the watchful eye 

of Mr Ali and Mr Batchelor for which we 

thank them for their hard work and  

dedication. The team also have a new 

team kit to play in which represents our 

Globe colours of black and gold! 


